
 
Year End 2021 Financial Update  
 
As referenced in the August 2021 update, we made some significant transitions in 
2021.  
 
As of May 1st, the Henderson One Life Campus moved into a separate fiscal 
operation while staying connected to the One Life family of churches. For more 
details go to https://onelifechurch.org/replant/  
 
In summary: Our Henderson campus has changed its relationship with the other 
two campuses and what we collectively call One Life Network. Henderson will 
stay a One Life Church in name, branding, doctrine, DNA, and code of conduct 
issues, but will have a whole new level of local leadership authority which 
includes: its own local leadership board, budget, and local vision.  
 
The effect on financials is as follows:  
 
1. The attached financials are January through December 2021, but only includes 
One Life Henderson until May 1st. 
 
2. As of May 1st, the Network calculated proportionate values of cash reserves for 
each campus and transferred $162,000(30%) of total Network reserves of $550,000 
to One Life Henderson. That is reflected as a miscellaneous expense on these 
financials.  
 
3. As of May 1st, the Network transferred depreciated assets of $230,000 physically 
located at the Henderson Campus to One Life Henderson.  
 
3. As of May 1st, One Life Henderson pays a monthly fee of $14,583 back to One 
Life Network for services provided with a 3-year agreement prorated 
proportionately including $150,000 in 2022 and $125,000 in 2023. The takeaway 
is that 2020 was a unique year, but we were blessed with financial stability and in 
fact increased cash reserves.  
 
In 2021 we are leveraged our financial position to launch and relaunch with the 
idea of being more contextual and effective with our One Life Campuses. Stay 
tuned as we pursue our vision to “Plant churches devoted to changing the secular 
worldview of the next generation”. 
 










